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Chair Todd and Members of the Committee:

The Department of the Attorney General provides the following comments. 

The bill requires the examiner of drivers of a county to conduct the testing of an 

applicant for a driver's license to demonstrate the ability to exercise ordinary and 

reasonable control in the operation of a motor vehicle in English or in certain other 

languages at the request of the applicant. 

Article VIII, section 5, of the Hawaii State Constitution states:  "If any new 

program or increase in the level of service under an existing program shall be mandated 

to any of the political subdivisions by the legislature, it shall provide that the State share 

in the cost."  The requirement for counties to increase the available languages for driver 

examination would likely require the counties to incur additional cost.  Because of the 

increase in the current level of service under an existing program, and insofar as the bill 

does not provide that the State share in any cost incurred by the counties, the 

mandated requirements in this bill may be subject to constitutional challenge. 

Accordingly, we respectfully suggest that the Committee consider whether the 

counties have to be mandated to expand the language availability for applicant driver 

examinations.  If the Committee believes it is necessary to mandate the increase in 

service, then we recommend that the bill be amended to provide the State’s share of 

any cost incurred by the counties. 

Thank you for considering these comments. 
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